

City of Denton Police Department Chief of Police Advisory Board Minutes September 29, 2021

After determining that a quorum was present, the Chief of Police Advisory Board convened in a Regular Meeting on Wednesday, September 29, 2021 at 6:02 pm in Classroom C of the Public Safety Training Center at 719 E. Hickory Street, Denton, Texas.

PRESENT: Rhonda Buckley, Katina Butler, Daniel Clanton, Sara Hensley, Cherlynn Hurd, Jill Jester, Kristen Johnson, Kari Salyers, Trevor Taylor, Donald Thornton, and Priscilla Yeverino. Ex-Officio Members: Brock Fischer, Samuel Garrison, Kim Kunz, Ed Reynolds, and Nicole Shaw.

ABSENT: Staff: Chief Frank Dixon, Deputy City Attorney Michael Cronig

Also present were Assistant Chief Bobby Smith, Deputy Chief Frank Padgett, Sergeant David Beckwith, Compliance and Accreditation Specialist Richard Williams, Public Information Officer Amy Cunningham, Senior Executive Assistant, Robin Fox, and Police Training Advisory Board member Jody Sundt.

1. ITEMS FOR CONSIDERATION

A. DPD21-039 Consider approval of the August 29, 2021 minutes.

Daniel Clanton moved to approve the minutes. Rhonda Buckley seconded. The motion was approved unanimously.

B. DPD21-040 Receive a presentation and discuss the following: Response to Resistance Policy, and Electronic Control Weapon Policy.

Sergeant David Beckwith gave a presentation on the Response to Resistance Policy, and the Electronic Control Weapon Policy. Board members asked various questions.

C. DPD21-041 Review and discuss the proposed agenda for the next meeting.

The Board agreed to continue training at the next scheduled meeting on October 27, 2021 as outlined in the proposed schedule.

Meeting adjourned at 7:24 pm.

Chair, Jill dester